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Chairs Waters and Arakaki, Vice Chairs Shimabukuro and Green and Committee members. 
 
This testimony is the same testimony previously transmitted to the House and Senate 
relating to this bill, with the addition of this paragraph.  First, the John A. Burns School of 
Medicine (JABSOM) supports all the amendments suggested by the members of the 
Committees on Higher Education and Health, H.D. 1.  Second, JABSOM suggests that if the 
Federal Government changes its policies to allow federal funds to be used for human 
embryonic stem cell research, that this study may not be necessary. 
 
It is the opinion of the John A. Burns School of Medicine that the study that the Legislature is 
requesting in this measure is both timely and warranted.   As mentioned before in previous 
testimony on related bills, we consider that the State of Hawaii has a unique opportunity to 
make significant discoveries in the field of human stem cell research because one of our 
leading researchers, Dr. Ryuzo Yanagimachi, spent his entire career developing the basic 
techniques that are used in this new science.  This includes the technique of nuclear 
transfer, in which an individual’s genetic material can potentially be harnessed to create new 
organs. 
 
However, there are many obstacles to overcome before such research can be conducted in 
this State.  First, the largest source for medical research, NIH research grants, are not 
available for human stem cell research beyond a few cells lines that are limited in potential 
by federal decree.  Thus, the State must develop a funding source that does not currently 
exist, and this type of research is expensive.  This can be done, but it will require a 
momentum driven by wide public support. 
 
Second, there is significant disagreement among the citizens of the U.S. as to how to best 
conduct human embryonic stem cell research, or whether to do it at all.   
  
Third, because of the ban on using federal funds for human embryonic stem cell research 
stringent policies would have to be established to separate all areas of medical research 
from any human embryonic stem cell research that would be conducted at the university. 
 
For these reasons, we consider it important to establish this task force.  We recommend that 
it include physicians, basic scientists, and representatives from the fields of law, ethics, and 
religious leaders.  If the State of Hawaii decides to encourage human embryonic stem cell 
research, it must also thoroughly examine all the issues surrounding it and try to reach a 
consensus.  We encourage the Legislature to begin the public debate on this important 



question by establishing the proposed commission.  If the Legislature acts JABSOM will play 
the role envisioned for it by HCRs 89 and 100. 
 
Thank you for this opportunity to testify.  
 


